Minutes, January 26, 2007 -  Adopted, March 6, 2007

Safe Takoma Board Meeting

Offices of Advisory Neighborhood Commission 4B

6856 Eastern Avenue, NW #314

Washington, D.C. 20012

Present

Seth Grimes, President

Faith Wheeler, Vice President

Andrew Kelemen, Treasurer

Sara Green, Secretary

Gayle Fisher-Stewart, Board Member

Commander Hilton Burton

No votes were taken.

Discussions and Reports

1. Mr. Grimes distributed copies of his D.C. draft Memorandum of Understanding (MOU). (See attached.)

2. Metropolitan Police Department Commander Hilton Burton, of the 4th District, reported that discussions continue with his superiors about the form of the Safe Takoma funding.  Interim MPD Police Chief Cathy Lanier is aware of the problem and it is on her agenda. He agreed to join members of the Safe Takoma Board at a meeting with Chief Lanier.  He asked board members to call to set up the meeting.  

3.  Commander Burton said that he is responding to Chief Lanier's request that all MPD districts develop new initiatives for their communities by adding a permanent new foot/mounted patrol for the area around the Takoma Metro Station.  The hours are set for noon to 9 p.m.  The patrols will be asked to know every business and be very visible to the public.

Ms. Wheeler detailed some of the crimes that have occurred near the station during the past few months, including street robberies, an armed hold-up at S&S Liquors, and the beating of a lawyer with offices close to the liquor store. 

Others detailed crimes that have taken place in the nearby Takoma Park, Maryland business area.

4. Commander Burton agreed to include several points in his initiative, specifically: 

      * formalizing an agreement with Safe Takoma

      * promoting the Orange Hat Patrols and a block captain system
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      * working closely with police in the City of Takoma Park and in Montgomery and Prince George's Counties.

5.  Commander Burton said his officers and staff are helping the City of Takoma Park improve its crime reporting system and integrate it with D.C.'s.  But, right now the two systems are not compatible.  He said that the D.C. system is compatible with the Montgomery and Prince George's County systems. 

6.  Ms. Green suggested drafting a MOU to send to the Washington Metropolitan Area Transit Authority (WMATA).  WMATA is under no obligation to agree to the MOU, but it might be useful, she said.

